
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: May 12, 2025 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

Office: 

HPUD Offices will be closed May 26, 2025 for Memorial Day. Special Districts Week May 19 – 
May 25! 

Meetings/Events: 
4/15: GM attended Water Treatment Advisory Committee meeting at Imperial Valley College  
4/16: GM attended Airshow Appreciation Luncheon with NAF 
4/17: Bid opened for Childrens Park parking lot project  
4/17: Annual Easter Egg Hunt was attended by HPUD Staff, Director Sandoval, Garcia & Matus 
4/23: HPUD help special meeting to award Childrens Park project 
4/24: GM attended Pre-Con meeting with District Engineer and contractor, ROVE engineering 
4/29: GM attended IID Open House at Theresa Estrada Community Center 
5/3: GM and Grants Manager attended IVC Hall of Fame dinner where our CO was honored 
5/5: GM attended meeting with ICPW, USPS, HESD, HCF to discuss Mailbox Project Phase 2 
5/7: GM and Grants manager hosted the State of California Parks and Rec department for final 
inspection of Childrens Park  
5/8: GM attended meeting with County staff and leadership to discuss Property Tax 
Apportionment  
5/9: GM attended the Imperial Valley Salton Sea Conference at IVC 

Funding: 

HPUD has been granted $10,500 from the Shades for Success Program through the Imperial 
Valley Community Foundation for a shade at Tito Huerta Park! 

FEMA: 

HPUD is working with Cal OES to release obligated funds. 

Meter Project: 

Meters have begun to arrive and will be installed in the next few months. Tariffs have been 
identified as a possible surcharge, GM will work with vendor to ensure fair pricing. 
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